Lorne Middle School
PSSC Meeting

June 7, 2011

6:05 – 6:40

Present:  Patti Slipp, Cheryl Brown, Greg Norton, Scott Crawford, Laurie Bennett, Mary Leblanc

Regrets:  Jeanna Richard, Chuck Frigault.

1.  Call to order


The meeting was called to order by Chair Ken Craft at 6:05

2.  Approval of Agenda


Add information regarding Moving on reception and dance.  Approved as amended

3.  Approval of minutes of the last meeting


Date changed to May 2011.  Approved as amended

4.  Business Arising from the minutes


Mr. Norton presented PSSC members with courtyard renderings to view.  Partners are in place and approval from district obtained.  There was some discussion.  We are hoping to open the park during the PALS BBQ on September 11, 2011.  There will be involvement from area youth over the summer from the YIP/ONE Change.
5.  Home & School update


Cheryl updated on last H&S meeting.  She attended a conflict styles workshop that could be easily put on for parents; as well future planning by month for the next school year was suggested.  Fundraising has been raised as a priority – a small committee is needed.  The dates for year end celebrations were discussed:

June 15 – decorating for the Moving On dance

June 16 – Dance & grade 8 reception – Mary has already donated Mozza Sticks – need chips, pop.

June 23 – 12:30 – 1:30 – Awards Ceremony 12:30 – 1:30 (after PALS BBQ)

We hope to have a BBQ our last meeting on June 20, 2011

6.  New Business (Principal’s Report)

i)  Staffing update and enrolment projection:  Projecting 83 for the 2011 – 2012 school year.  There will be changes to literacy teachers – now coaches and 0.5  


ii)  Community School Coordinator update:  6 positions have been reduced to 3, with the intent that each position will work at two schools.  There was some discussion as to the negative effect on programming.

It was moved by Scott and seconded by Cheryl that the PSSC Chair write a letter to the DEC Chair decrying this decision.  Carried Unanimously.

It was also requested that a letter of recommendation be provided for LMS Community Schools Coordinator.

iii)  Important upcoming dates:
Grade five children are visiting this Friday – H&S and PSSC info for parents of grade five children.
Yearbooks will be received on June 24th.

Mr. Norton presented each PSSC member with a token of thanks for serving on the PSSC.

7.  Meeting adjourned at 6:40.

